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1st April 2015.
Dear Sir/Madam,

Re: Lift Service Maintenance contract - 9TLD-UXUA5Z.
We are currently seeking tenders for the fully comprehensive service and maintenance of the lifts in all of the Council’s operational and non-operational properties. The contract will be for an initial 24 month period from 1st August 2019, with an option to negotiate for a further two years, by mutual agreement. A schedule of the lifts, property location, lift type and frequency of visits required is attached.
A formal request for quotation is being conducted by “the Chest” e portal (https://procontract.due-north.com) and interested parties must register and consult this site for further details and return of quotations. 
The planned preventative programmed service should be tailored to each particular type of equipment, the intensity of its usage and the nature of its working environment. In view of this you are encouraged to visit each building to inspect the equipment and determine the service requirements. This should be arranged by proposing a date to attend site to myself and I will contact the venues to confirm that this is convenient.
All Planned Preventative Maintenance will be carried out following, as a minimum, the Lifting Operations and Lifting Equipment Regulations 1998 (LOLER) and the Lifts Regulations 2016, by suitably qualified personnel, to all current legal requirements and in line with statutory Health and Safety Legislation.

An emergency response service is required to our venues within 4 hours for breakdown and 1 hour for a trapped passenger is also required during normal office hours of 8.00am to 6.00 pm Monday to Friday throughout the year.  
A web based record of the PPM progress is to be completed and provided as a part of the service maintenance cost. Regular meetings will be held to review the progress of the PPM and discuss repair and dilapidation capital works projects. Capital projects over the sum of £10,000 will still be subject to further competitive quotation in line with the standing orders procedure of Barrow Borough Council.

All repairs / replacements are to be reported to the Supervising Officer and noted on the report sheet. These repairs / replacement will be purchased on a separate order either individually or competitively priced.

Maintenance payments are to be paid monthly in arrears and all repair work via one itemised invoice monthly in arrears.

Proof of membership to regulatory bodies such as CHAS, NICEIC, or equivalent will be required together with current insurances during the tender process and site specific method statements and risk assessments must be completed on commencement of the contract. 

Additional buildings and changes to building plant will be added during the contract following negotiation and an agreed schedule of rates used to cost these variations.
If further clarification of content of tender or general information is required please contact Jamie Muir 01229 876410.

Yours faithfully,

Jamie Muir
Procurement Officer
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